
             La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 
                General Meeting Minutes 
             December 20,2018 
 
Meeting called to Order:  7:00pm. 
 
Rick Bice opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Meeting Minutes:  Judy Bice made a motion to accept the meeting minutes and Larry/Nick 
Nickelson seconded.  Minutes were approved. 
 
Treasurers Report:  Peggy Spieger made a motion to accept the treasurers report and Gary 
Pankey seconded.  Treasurers report was approved. 
 
Bi Laws:  Copies of the Bi Laws were put on the tables for review. 
 
New Members:  Loren and Jeanene Hall.  Guests were Peggy Spieger's granddaughter Summer 
and Mike Newhalfen. 
 
Guest Speaker:  Mike McMillan made a suggestion to have a guest speaker at our dinner 
meetings.  Bernie Shoemaker will take care of the next meeting. 
 
Snow Busters, Moon Country:  Have a large amount of young people at their meetings.  We need 
to work on getting more younger members. 
 
Thank You:  Jay and Cindy Chappel thanked the club for the donations. 
 
OSSA Convention:  Will be at Diamond Lake.  We need crafts or donations for the auctions.  
Drop them off with any of the Board Members. 
 
Ochoco Wild Lands:  Peggy Spieger said to contact Congressmen and Senators to leave it open to 
motorized vehicles.  Jack Reynolds will put their e-mail address on the web site. 
 
Trails:  Gary Pankey they have been grooming. 
 
Clothing:  We have the new Club clothing for sale. 
 
Club Rides:  January 5th there will be a club ride.  Be at 10 mile snow park at 9:00, ride will start 
at 10:00.  There will also be a night ride on January 26th. 
 



Christmas Money:  Jack and Ellen Reynolds purchased 5 gift certificates for seniors.  Brian Earls 
will hand them out. 
 
SOS:  Jack Reynolds will put up a page on the web site.  Members will be able to sign up with 
their phone numbers if they want to be contacted for search and rescue. 
 
OPPS:  Mike McMillan 
 
Dinner Meeting:  Next meeting will be January 22nd. 
 
We had a good turn out for tonight's meeting. 
 
50/50:  There were numerous gifts.  Jay Chappel won the 50/50 which was $92.50 
 
Rick Bice wished everyone a Merry Christmas. 
 
Adjourn:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm. 
 
Minutes submitted by Louise Kroeker, secretary 
 
 


